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PARTINGTON FAMILY PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP – Virtual discussions
August 2020
Advertisement: Promoted on Twitter page (@partingtonfp), Facebook page, and SMS sent to all patients that have provided consent to receive messaging via SMS
Rationale for virtual meeting: Due to Covid we have been unable to hold our regular PPG meetings (issues with social distancing, meeting space etc)
It was decided that we would hold an open forum for patients to message in any queries/ideas/thoughts and we would respond. We understand this leaves little room for debate/discussions but we felt this was better than nothing at all and does provide a forum for our patients to contribute to our practice.

All comments have been anonymised.

1. “I think there should be hand sanitiser next to the self check in terminals, at present they are by the reception desk and this is unsuitable if another patient is at reception”
· We completely agree! We placed an order for three hand sanitising dispensers in April but due to significant demands on this product they are yet to arrive. These three dispensers will be placed next to the self check-in terminal, by the reception desk and on the doors leading down to our clinical corridor.
There are much more dispensers available within the reception areas since lockdown started. We now have one by the front doors, and many dotted around the reception area. We also have one by the door to the staff entrance to ensure every member of staff who enters the building uses hand sanitiser on entry.

2. “Thank you for the notification of the PPG Virtual Meeting. I hope you are all well and free from Covid 19.
I believe it’s a little early to foresee the future of the running of the surgery with reference to appointments and a return to normality, but do you know if you will return to the online appointments? 
The online ordering works well for me, I have more control over the amount of prescriptions being ordered. I like the possibility of virtual appointments, obviously there will be times that we will need to meet face to face. Is the computer setup for the calling routine blood tests etc?”
· We will be returning to online appointments when we open up our appointment books for more face to face appointments. We will likely roll this out starting with our nurse appointments first. 

We have never turned off online ordering of prescriptions, this can still be done and is encouraged. If anyone is having issues with this please contact our reception team and they will assist.

Blood tests are being done by our Practice Nurse on a needs-must basis - anyone who has been asked to have one by a GP, is due one to manage a chronic illness or needs blood monitoring for medication.

As an update on the state of play with regards to the way our service is currently operating:

We are unsure when we will fully return to face to face appointments. The general consensus amongst our patients is that the telephone consultations have worked well and has meant their problem has been dealt with quicker than had they waited for a face to face appointment. Before we make any changes we will be asking for detailed feedback from our patients to help us develop a new way of working that suits our patients and our team.

We sadly waved goodbye to our Foundation doctor Dr Mitchell, and our GP registrar Dr Waldon at the beginning of August. Dr Waldon has now completed her GP training and has a job locally, we wish her all the luck and success with this new venture. In their place, we welcome Dr Buck and Dr Paroutoglou as our new GP registrars and Dr Fox as our new Foundation doctor. 

Our Practice Nurse, Sr Hosseini, has worked tirelessly during Covid and is seeing patients for most nursing appointments. We have been advised not to carry out breathing tests for the time being so we are unable to carry our spirometrys as it stands. We are closely following government guidance with regards to the way we are operating.

We would like to thank all of our patients who are invited to attend an appointment at the surgery for wearing their face masks. All of our clinicians wear full PPE when you see them face to face and by wearing a face mask it helps protect them and you. 

We have limited the number of receptionists we have working at any one time to help with social distancing measures. This may mean it takes longer for your call to be answered. To help with this, prescriptions can be ordered online and via email, and you can use our online consultation facility via our website if you require help. We aim to respond to these consultations within a few hours.

Finally, one of our patients has kindly advised that the Walking for Health walking group is aiming to be back and up and running in August. We will promote this to suitable patients but if this group is of interest to you, please do contact our reception team or get in touch via email and we will point you in the right direction!

